
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Happy New Year!
                  
I hope you have all had a great Christmas and wish you a very Happy New Year. The Association 
would also like to extend a very warm welcome to all the new households, that joined us in 
2022.  We are looking forward to working with and representing you in 2023.  I would like to 
thank all our volunteers, who over the past year have continued to help produce and deliver 
The Bulletin, as well as collecting the 2022 subscriptions.  The Bulletin will continue to support 
local organisations, and provide our residents with details regarding ongoing community and 
charity events. In May 2022, the Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association’s 6 prospective 
Councillors stood in local elections in the Upminster and Cranham wards.  In both the contested 
wards, Residents’ Councillors were elected, and we would like to thank you all for supporting 
and voting for us in such large numbers.  Again, it has been a busy and challenging year for 
UCRA, and we have been working with the local residents on a number of issues, including 
the proposed quarry in Rainham Lodge Farm, which we strongly object to being opened in 
Upminster. Finally, please do not hesitate to get in touch with any ideas or issues you would like 
us to take up on your behalf, or anything you would like to celebrate. Please all keep safe and I 
hope you all have a productive and great New Year. 

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS - Chairman Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association 

Proposed Quarry - Rainham 
Lodge Farm
Your local Councillors have still not heard whether a pre-planning, or a full planning, 
application has been submitted by Brett Aggregates, the business proposing to excavate in 
Rainham Lodge farm.  However, we still have serious concerns regarding this matter. We have 
been in discussions with No Quarry, formally known as Quiet Not Quarry, as to how Upminster 
and Cranham Residents’ Association (UCRA) can support them in jointly campaigning against 
the proposed quarry. We have made contact with members of the No Quarry community and 
they’ve shared with us that they are in immediate need of a retired qualified Accountant to act 
as their Treasurer.  If anyone is interested in this role, can you please contact Sue Benjamins, 
Campaign Director for No Quarry.  Sue’s email address is suebenjamins@gmail.com. If you 
would like to find out more about No Quarry, or would like to help with the campaign against 
the quarry, please visit their website, or for more information you can contact them on info@
noquarry.uk. 

Cllrs OSCAR FORD, LINDA HAWTHORN and CHRIS WILKINS 

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

Extending ULEZ into 
Havering
Upminster and Cranham Residents’ 
Association Councillors recently voted against 
the introduction of ULEZ in Havering.  All of 
the London Borough of Havering Councillors 
agreed that it would not be in the best interest 
for our residents and submitted a response to 
the Mayor of London’s Consultation, outlining 
the reasons why. We are disappointed to hear 
that the Mayor of London will be bringing in 
ULEZ on the 29th August 2023. The Council 
has written to the Mayor to confirm our 
disappointment and will continue lobbying. 
The Administration are working with other 
outer London boroughs to see what measures 
can be taken to stop or delay the scheme.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Lodge Farm, 
Park Farm Road, 
Upminster, Essex, 
RM14 2XU
We have been contacted by a number of 
local residents regarding the sale of Lodge 
Farm, which is situated in Park Farm Road, 
Upminster.  The Farm, and the land, are 
owned by Essex County Council (ECC), and 
was recently marketed, but was not sold. We 
understand that ECC have put the sale of the 
Farm on hold for the time being. When we 
have more information regarding the above, 
we will update residents in further editions of 
the Bulletin.   
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

UPMINSTER WARD

Remembrance 
Day Parade in 
Upminster     
Remembrance Day was 
commemorated in Upminster with 
the annual parade and service 
at the Upminster War Memorial 
in Corbets Tey Road. A large 
number of people attended to 
show their thanks for those who 
served in both World Wars and 
subsequent confl icts. Cllr John 
Tyler laid a wreath on behalf of the 
Mayor of Havering and Mike Long 
(Secretary) laid a wreath on behalf 
of the Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association.

Association 
AGM     
Kindly note the Annual General 
Meeting of the Upminster and 
Cranham Residents’ Association 
will be held on Monday, 20th 
February starting at 7pm.  Venue 
details will be in next month’s 
Bulletin.

Subscriptions     
We are currently collecting 
annual subscriptions at only £2 
per household.  Whilst we hope 
to cover the cost of Th e Bulletin 
through advertising, which we 
generally do, we need funds 
to cover any legal bills to fi ght 
any problems on your behalf.  
If you are out we will leave an 
envelope. Please return this to the 
address on the front.  A number 
of residents have indicated they 
are happy to pay by cheque and 
increase their donation.  Any 
cheques should be made to 
Upminster & Cranham Residents’ 
Association.  We take an active 
interest in supporting you and will 
continue to do so. We are active all 
the time, not just election times.

Your Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association 
Councillors are on facebook

For Upminster search:  ‘UCRA Oscar Ford’
For Cranham search: ‘UCRA Phil Ruck’

CP CARPET CLEANING
 Carpet & Upholstery cleaning specialist with 
20+years experience, competitive prices, 
includes a sanitising & deodorising treatment.
Fully insured and DBS certified

Carl: 07951 235195
Email: cpickering1976@outlook.com
www.cpcarpetcleaning.com      CP Carpet Cleaning

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

How to get 
involved in the 
Lower Thames 
Crossing (LTC) 
Planning 
Review 
process     
National Highways formally 
submitted their Planning 
Application for the LTC to the 
Planning Inspectorate at the end 
of October and the Inspectorate 
accepted the draft Development 
Consent Order (DCO) for 
Examination on the 28th 
November 2022. There follows a 
period when representations by 
individuals and organisations can 
be made during the Examination 
period.
National Highways (NH) will 
be advertising this Relevant 
Representation period (at least 
28 days), stating the deadline, and 
providing details about how to 
register to become an Interested 
Party. They expect the registration 
period to take place early in the 
New Year. The public and third 

parties can find out about the 
registration period from any of the 
following:

· The applicant’s newspapers 
advert;

· The applicant’s site notice;

· Information on the relevant 
project page of the National 
Infrastructure Planning website; 
https://infrastructure.
planninginspectorate.gov.uk/
projects/south-east/lower-
thames-crossing/#

· Via Twitter or email alert if you 
have signed up for this service 
on the relevant project page 
of the National Infrastructure 
Planning website.

During the registration period 
the easiest way to become an 
Interested Party is to complete 
the form online via the relevant 
project page of the National 
Infrastructure Planning website.  
Interested Parties are invited to a 
Preliminary Meeting to consider 
how the application will be 
Examined. Before the Meeting, the 
Examining Authority will provide a 
draft Examination Timetable plus 
its initial assessment of principal 
issues. The Examination starts 
the day after the Preliminary 
Meeting and can last up to 6 

months.  During the 6 month 
Examination, Interested Parties 
will be invited to attend the 
Hearings (Issue Specific and Open 
Floor), provide written responses 
to the Examiner's Questions 
and written representations. 
There is no cross examination 
process in DCO Hearings and the 
process is focussed on the written 
submissions.

Cllr OSCAR FORD 

Council 
emergency 
number      
Kindly note the Council's out of 
hours emergency number is 01708 
433999.  Please try and give the 
post code for where the problem 
is or as much information as 
possible.  The office hours number 
is 01708 434343.

Warm Spaces 
in Havering     
Havering Council have published 
a list of Warm Spaces available for 
people to visit this winter if they 
are struggling to keep warm at 

home. To see the list visit www.
havering.gov.uk and enter 'warm 
spaces' in the search box.   All of 
Havering's libraries, plus Sapphire 
Ice and Leisure in Romford and 
Harrow Lodge Leisure Centre in 
Hornchurch, are also providing 
space for residents to stay warm 
during opening hours.

Children’s 
Self-Defence 
courses      
These courses are for children 
who will start to walk to and from 
school without their parents 
(school years 5, 6, 7 & 8), or those 
who are now going out alone 
with friends for the first time. 
We teach the children about 
situational awareness, safety on 
public transport, how to deal with 
dangerous situations and how to 
control their fear and develop a 
positive mindset. We also teach 
easy to learn and pressure tested 
self-defence techniques to be used 
when there is no other choice 
available. 
We have taught over 200 children 
over the last 3 years, and have run

Family 3 bed, 1 bathroom apartment with additional sofa bed. 
Located in Soldeu in Andorra, 5 mins walk from ski lift.

Available to rent for family/friends’ holidays. 
Great location for skiing in the winter and hiking,  

mountain biking and canoeing in the summer.
Call 01708 223321  

for further details and availability. Speak to Rachel & James. 

Holiday apartment for rent

continued on page 5
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Upminster Hyundai
321 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, 
Essex, RM14 2DF

Upminster Hyundai

SALES
SERVICE
PARTS

01708 917 958
CALL NOW

PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

The UBC shed is a collaborative workspace where men can work on 
practical projects and share in their hobbies with others. Men are welcome 
from anywhere in Havering. The idea draws on the successful Men’s Shed 
movement in Australia where nearly 1000 sheds have opened since 2007. 
UBC Men’s Shed is part of a growing movement and joins of one of the 
hundreds of Men’s Shed’s that currently exist in the UK.

Our new meeting day is Wednesday 1pm- 4:40pm 
Upminster Baptist Church, 1 Springfield Gardens, Upminster, RM14 3HE

Our shed is equipped with tools and materials that have been generously  
donated by the public and local rotary. We are mainly a woodworking  
community although we’re happy to try our hand at almost anything.  You can  
drop in anytime the shed is operating so why not stop by for a look around  
and a decent cuppa; we’d love to have you working alongside us.

For more information contact Chris Cozier
Phone 07881 900487 Email: chrisubcmensshed@gmail.com 



our courses for cubs/scouts 
groups and Year 6 in local schools, 
and we always receive such 
incredibly positive feedback from 
parents. For more information 
about future courses please 
contact Jason on 07941 500787,
or email Jason@kinkandojo.com.

Watch that 
Speed     
May we remind you to watch your 
speed when driving.  Th e local 
Police do hold speed checks.  
Please be careful and keep our 
roads safe.  

Christmas card 
competition for 
Pinney Talfourd 
Solicitors     
Pinney Talfourd was delighted 
to once again team up with 
Corbets Tey School for their 
annual ‘Design a Christmas Card 
Competition 2022’.  Children from 
all ages were invited to design 
a Christmas card to be judged 
where the winner and runner up 

designs were used to create the 
fi rm’s fi nal Christmas card to be 
sent to clients and contacts.  Th e 
winner was selected by a poll 
where all staff  members were 
invited to vote.  
Ben of Maple 
Class was the 
winner with 
his Robin 
design.  Th e 
runner up 
was Amber 
from Palm 
Class with 
her Rudolph 
design.  Th e winner received a £30 
gift voucher and Pinney Talfourd 
also provided prizes for the best 
card voted from each class.  
Th e Residents’ Association of 
Upminster and Cranham support 
this project every year sponsoring 
the prize for the runner-up.  
Client Services Partner, Catherine 
Polli, said “We look forward to 
receiving the children’s Christmas 
card designs in what has become 
a Pinney Talfourd tradition. 
Th ank you to all of the children 
and staff  for their time and eff ort. 
We would also like to thank the 
Residents’ Association for their 
continued involvement in this 
community project each year.”

Extending ULEZ 
into Havering     
Th e Mayor of London’s decision 
to extend the current ULEZ area 
to include all areas within the 
M25, will eff ect many residents 
in our area and we have received 
numerous emails and calls 
voicing your opposition to this 
additional tax which will have 
a devasting eff ect on many. 
Th is decision was made despite 
the public consultation which 
concluded that most residents 
did not want the charge. We feel 
betrayed and let down by not 
only the Mayor for his lack of 
consultation and total ignorance 
of the public opinion, but also 
for the Greater London Assembly 

who surely had to agree with this 
in advance and gave us no prior 
knowledge or opportunity to 
defend. Neither our local Greater 
London Assembly representative 
or MPs have been able to help 
convince the Mayor that this is not 
needed or wanted in Havering. 
Th e HRA are coordinating an 
appeal to the Mayor along with 
other outer London boroughs and 
we have contacted him to explain 
just why this will not work in 
Havering with our poor outdated 
and inadequate transport system.  
Please help us and Havering to 
lobby the Mayor to change his 
mind by emailing him direct 
to explain just why you think 
Havering should not be subject 
to this unfair charge.  Let us hope 
that common sense will prevail 
and we achieve a reversal of this 
ridiculous proposal.

Cllr LAURANCE GARRARD

Feeding the 
Birds      
Winter can be a diffi  cult time for 
wildlife. Temperatures plummet 
and food becomes diffi  cult to 
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continued on page 7

office@novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                                   0203 468 4783

www.novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                   85 Great Portland Street, London, W1W 7LT

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

PLANNING & BUILDING REGS

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

CONCEPT & DESIGN

NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

COMMERCIAL

RESIDENTIAL

� e winning design

Some of the other great designs. 
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

07539 444 413

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

01708 463 526

3535 YEARS EXPERTISE

Windows • Doors • Conservatories • Fascia and Guttering • Conservatory Refurbishments

Visit Our Local Showroom. Concept House, Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1XP

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

Trading Standards Approved 
www.conceptwindows.co.uk

OVEROVER

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL
GAS, CENTRAL HEATING AND PLUMBING
INSTALLATION SERVICING AND REPAIRS

BOILER REPLACEMENTS
GAS SAFETY CHECKS

LANDLORD CERTIFICATES
ANNUAL SERVICE REMINDERS

WE SUPPLY AND INSTALL ENERGY 
EFFICIENT SMART CONTROLS

(can reduce energy consumption upto 20%)
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find. The ground during winter is 
too hard for birds to dig for worms 
and grubs stay well-hidden, 
hibernating in vegetation. This 
along with the limited hours of 
light in which birds can actively 
search for food can cause them to 
be very vulnerable during winter.  
But we can lend a helping hand 
by providing a welcome source of 
extra food for birds to turn to in 
leaner time.  Birds require high-
energy foods during the winter 
to maintain their fat reserves 
to survive the frosty nights. It’s 
important to use good quality 
food such as
•	 Suitable seeds and grains 
•	 Net-free fat or suet balls 
•	 Over-ripe apples and raisins
You can place food inside hanging 
feeders, upon feeding tables, or 
scattered at ground level. 

Local Council 
Budget 
Consultation     
By the time you read this, the 
Chancellor of The Exchequer 
would have presented his 
Budget at the end of November.  
We were warned before his 

announcements that we would be 
paying more tax and there would 
be spending cuts.  Speaking to 
local residents they are very upset 
over the antics of our National 
Government.  Here in Havering 
our Government grants have 
drastically been reduced over the 
years.  Our Resident Councillors 
have pointed out the problems 
Havering Council are facing 
in recent Bulletin articles.  The 
Leader of the Havering Residents 
Association, Councillor Ray 
Morgon, has sent out an urgent 
message to Havering Residents 
saying that the Council is facing 
a funding crisis.  Ray has pointed 
out the that the Council are facing 
a funding gap of £70 million over 
the next four years.  Government 
funding has been slashed to 
just £1.5 million today from 
£70 million in 2010.  Inflation 
threatens to add £10 million in 
extra unfunded costs to Council 
services. Demand for services 
helping vulnerable adults and 
children which the Council must 
provide by law-is going up. In a 
letter to Havering Residents Ray 
also points out that Residents in 
much more well-funded parts 
of London like Westminster pay 
much less.  The Council has 
launched its budget consultation 

for 2023-24 asking for  residents’ 
views on the Council’s spending 
proposals for next year.  There 
is an online survey at www.
havering.gov.uk/budget23 or 
paper questionnaires can be 
completed and dropped into the 
consultation ballot boxes at your 
local library.  There are a number 
of significant changes proposed 
to Council services and I urge you 
to take part in this consultation.   
Also please write to your local 
Member of Parliament and 
demand that Havering Council 
gets fairer funding.

RON OWER

The Wesley 
Players Present 
– ‘Jack and The 
Beans Talk’      
Poor Jack, sent to market by 
his wicked stepmother to sell 
their cow, he gets tricked into 
accepting a handful of beans. 
But what’s this? He has an old 
lamp in his rucksack and we 
all know what happens if you 
rub an old lamp! Suddenly the 
beans come to life and he meets 

all sorts of weird and wonderful 
characters, Puss, The Big Bad 
Wolf, Canderella, an officious 
policeman, and two halves of a 
panto horse. Can these people 
help him find true love and 
happiness? Can he help them or 
will his wicked stepmother track 
him down? 
Join us for a fantastically original, 
funny and ridiculously silly 
pantomime suitable for the whole 
family written by Trevor Povey.  
Performances: are at 8pm on 
Thursday, 26th and Friday, 27th 
January at 1.30pm, 4.30pm and 
8pm on Saturday, 28th January at 
Wesley Hall, Upminster Methodist 
Church, 10, Hall Lane, Upminster, 
Essex  RM14 1AE. 
Tickets are available on the door: 
£10 Adults, £8 for concessions and 
£6 for children (up to 16). As usual 
Senior Citizens are admitted 
free on the Thursday and Friday 
evening shows.  We accept card 
payments on the 
door and there is a discount if you 
book direct through our website. 
www.wesley-players.co.uk . 
Alternatively, you can reserve 
tickets by Text to Box Office on 
07708 214 742 or email  
tickets@wesley-players.co.uk. 

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom

















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Thames Chase       
Happy New Year from everyone at 
Th ames Chase. Th is month we are 
pleased to announce the launch 
of a programme of Heritage Walks 
through the Community Forest. 
We do hope you can join us to 
explore the extraordinary built 
and natural heritage of your local 
area and its connection with green 
space here in Havering. 
Our fi rst walk will be January 6th at 
10.30am for a guided circular walk 
covering local historical points 
of interest including: All Saints 
Church, Cranham Hall, Th e Chase, 
Cranham Marshes and Nature 
Reserve. Th is walk will begin and 
end at the Forest Centre and will 
last 1.5 - 2 hours. Please wear 
suitable clothing, refreshments 
will be served at the Forest Centre 
at the end of the walk. To register 
your interest please call the Forest 
Centre reception: 01708 642970.
Our popular monthly Sunday 
Markets also return on January 
15th, 10am - 3pm showcasing 
the very best in local crafts and 
produce. You can keep up to 
date with news and events at the 
Forest Centre and throughout 
Th ames Chase on our website: 
www.thameschase.org.uk and by 
following us on social media.

Queen’s Theatre 
We are very lucky to have the 
Queen’s Th eatre locally.  Th ey 
have some magnifi cent shows 
planned for this month onwards.  
Please keep an eye on their 
website www.queens-theatre.
co.uk  where you will see details 
of a huge variety of shows.

Harwood 
Equestrian 
Centre       
Th e Council has received the 
following Planning Application at 
the Harwood Equestrian Centre, 
Harwood Hall Lane, Upminster 
for “demolition of existing 
buildings and construction of 9 
new dwellings and associated 
development “ on Reference P 
1768.22.  Full details are available 
by looking up Planning Searches 
on the Havering Council website.  
Kindly note this has been called 
in by Upminster Councillors, on 
the grounds it would generate 
extra traffi  c on an already busy 
road and noise and disturbance 
to the nearby nursing home.  Th e 
Planning Committee will have the 
opportunity to consider all of the 

concerns before a decision on the 
proposal is made.

Hornchurch 
and Upminster 
in the 1960’s       
I know that YouTube videos are 
not normally highlighted in the 
Bulletin, but I recently came 
across one showing interesting 
home footage of Hornchurch and 
Upminster in the 1960’s, including 
Upminster Windmill and 
Clockhouse Gardens. Th e video is 
available via www.youtube.com/
watch?v=z69f6-7U1OY  .

DAVID TYLER

3rd Upminster 
Scout Group -
Adult volunteers 
needed       
Th e 3rd Upminster Scout Group, 
has a 91 year history of providing 
fun and adventure for young 
people of Upminster, and we are 
a successful and large group in 
a good fi nancial position. We 
meet at and are sponsored by 

Upminster Methodist Church and 
Trinity United Reformed Church.
We currently need more adult 
support across our 5 sections 
(Beavers 6-8, Cubs 8-10.5, Scouts 
10.5-14). Th is could be in a leader 
or assistant role in one of our 
sections, or a support role helping 
with administration, equipment, 
Group HQ or Group Executive. 
Our associated Explorer Scout 
Unit (14-18) also needs adult 
support. Appropriate training 
and support will be provided by 
experienced leaders. 
We can also support young 
leaders (14-18) in support of Duke 
of Edinburgh service elements 
in our sections and as part of our 
District programme.  
Our Cub Scout Pack meeting at 
Trinity URC on Tuesday evenings 
(6.30pm – 8pm) currently has 
space for young people aged 
8-10.5 years old wishing to join.
Please contact 3rdups.scouts@
gmail.com if you can off er any 
help or would like to make a 
joining enquiry for a young 
person. 

MARK SCRACE, 
Group Scout Leader

ADAM WOODGATE, 
Deputy Group Scout Leader
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S C R Roofing
• All Flat Roofing • Felt and Liquids  • Fascias and Gutters

All work guaranteed, All work insured

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363 • 01708 640177

   First Step 
Friday 24th February 2023
7pm for a 7.30pm start

SATURDAY 
      11th March 2023

7pm for a 7.30pm start
Venue - First Step, Tangmere Crescent, Hornchurch, RM12 5PP
Vital funds raised at these event swill help us with our work in supporting 
families of babies and young children with special needs and disabilities. 

Contact details: 01708 556355 or email: enquiries@firststep.org.uk     
Website:  www.firststep.org.uk    RCN: 1106002
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Bi-folding Doors
Sliding Doors

Aluminium Systems
Hardwood systems

UPVC Flush Systems
Double & Triple Glazing

Entrance Doors
Residential Doors

French Doors
Lanterns

Orangeries
Conservatories

info@romvalleyglass.com
www.romvalleyglass.com

14 Prospect Way, 
Hutton,

Brentwood,
CM13 1XA

01277 676660

Brighten your outlook with Rom Valley
Glass & Glazing

Rom Valley Glass Limited | Company Number: 029238 54 | VAT Registration Number: 705 782623

UPMINSTER-BULLETIN-90X105.indd   1 30/06/2022   11:47

Travelling to 
Romford       
Whilst we are aware the 248 and 
370 buses go to Romford via 
Hornchurch, may we remind you 
that the twice an hour “push and 
pull “ trains from Upminster via 
Emerson Park Station only takes 
around 8 minutes.  Why try and 
struggle to fi nd a parking place 
when the train is so fast.

Sleeping 
Beauty Panto       
All Saints Players’ present their 
forthcoming production Sleeping 
Beauty, by Alan P Frayn.  Journey 
to Muddleby on Marsh and watch 
the story unfold of Princess 
Rose and the spell to send her to 
sleep for a 100 years.  Join Nurse 
Hettie Harpic, a puddle-brained 
handyman and two hapless heralds 
along with royalty, fairies and an 
evil witch in a pantomime for all 
the family.
All Saints Church Hall, Ardleigh 
Green Road, Hornchurch, RM11 
2LG. Performances are at 8pm on 
Th ursday 26 and Friday 27 January 
2023 and at 2.30pm and 8pm on 
Saturday 28 January.  Doors open at 

7.30pm for evening performances 
and 2pm for the Saturday matinee.
Price: £7.50.  Contact the Box 
Offi  ce on 01708 456683 or email 
boxoffi  ce@allsaintsplayers.org.
uk for tickets.  Information is also 
available at 
www.allsaintsplayers.org.uk

Protect your 
vehicle from 
catalytic 
convertor theft       
Catalytic converter theft from 
vehicles is unfortunately a 
common occurrence, with thieves 
attracted to the diff erent precious 
metals contained in them. Below 
is some basic advice on keeping 
your vehicle safe:
• Park close to a fence, wall or 

building, with exhaust being 
closest to it.

• If the vehicle is left in the 
street, park in a well-lit, well-
populated area.

• Ask your dealership whether 
there are any extra security 
measures that can be fi tted 
to your type of vehicle to 
prevent such thefts, such as an 
approved lock or guard.

• If you see someone acting 
suspiciously around a vehicle, 
report it immediately to the 
police via 999.

For further advice visit the Met 
Police website - www.met.
police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/
keeping-vehicles-safe/catalytic-
converter-theft/  .

Cllr JOHN TYLER

FA Cup       
We regularly share details of 
our local football team’s home 
fi xtures, who have sadly just lost 
at home to Oxford City.  However 
interesting to see that a number of 
non-league teams are still having 
a cup run.  One being Chesterfi eld 
the “Spireites”, but why mention 
this team from sunny Derbyshire?  
Many locals will have fond 
memories of Tim and his wife 
Clare, the fi rst managing team 
at Th e Crumpled Horn Pub, 
Corbets Tey Road.  Tim was a 
very keen Chesterfi eld supporter 
and following a mention in Th e 
Bulletin he gathered a number of 
other local fans to travel north to 
see the team play.  I understand 
a number still travel up to 
Chesterfi eld and I wonder how 
many went to see them beat AFC 
Wimbledon 2 – 0 in November in 
the third round of the Emirates 

FA Cup?  Chesterfi eld are at home 
to Th e Baggies ie West Bromwich 
Albion on Saturday the 7th this 
month.

RON OWER

Bretons Sea 
Angling Club       
If you are interested in sea fi shing, 
or would just like to try it, Bretons 
SAC fi sh the East and South coasts 
from fully licenced and insured 
charter boats.   Please email 
nigel@bretonssac.co.uk  for more 
details. 

HSBC Bank       
On the 30th November just as the 
December Bulletins started going 
out, HSBC Bank announced that 
they are closing 114 Branches 
in 2023.  Sadly the Hornchurch 
Branch at 173 High Street is 
amongst them.  Th is follows the 
closure  several years ago of the 
popular branch in Station Road, 
Upminster.  Th is news will not 
be welcomed for a large number 
of local residents who currently 
use the Hornchurch Branch.  Th is 
now leaves a visit to Romford or 
Brentwood if you wish to use an 
HSBC branch. 
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Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL



13

Havering 
Council’s Empty 
Homes Project       
Havering Council have recently 
launched their Empty Homes 
Project, which is helping to locate 
empty properties and bring them 
back into use. Th ese can be in any 
condition, as the Council have 
various options to make them 
viable housing again.
Havering residents are 
encouraged to let the Council 
know about any empty properties 
they know of by visiting www.
havering.gov.uk and entering 
‘report empty properties’ in 
the search box, e-mailing 
landlordlicensing@havering.
gov.uk or phoning 01708 432 006.

YOUTHeatre 
Havering        
Do you like to ACT? Do you like 
performing? Well, look no further! 
Come and join us at YOUTHeatre 
Havering and have lots of fun, 
gaining confi dence, creating 
through performance, learning 
the magic of art through character 

and making new friends! Learn 
through performance!  We train 
budding young professionals, 
taught by professionals.  For more 
information, please contact 
Pippa at: 
youtheatrehavering@gmail.com 
or on 07546 568077

Xmas CraziFest 
2022 - Thank 
you        
Th ank you to all the good people 
of Upminster and Cranham who 
turned up and supported our 
Brain Tumour Charity - Th e Judy 
D’Cruz Fund fundraiser. Th e 
Cranham Community Centre 
was packed for this sell out event. 
On the night we raised £3,626 
and now the Judy D’CRUZ fund 
stands at £70,315. Th ank you to 
all the musicians who practiced 
hard and performed so, so well. 
Th ank you to our main sponsors 
Wagstaff  Plumbing, Touch of 
Glass and Bells Blinds all of whom 
have been supporting us for some 
years now. But biggest thanks 
to the people who make up our 
community. We continue the 
fi ght to raise money to fi nd a cure 

for this deadly disease. It’s the 
biggest cancer killer of children 
and young people under the age 
of 40. See more about what we do 
at www.judydcruz.com 

WIN D’CRUZ, 
Ambassador, Brain Tumour 

UCRA Coach 
outing news        
Happy New Year.  We will be 
running a full programme of 
coach trips this year starting with 
the Th riplow Daff odil Festival 
planned for Saturday, 25th March 
2023 followed by some of your 
favourite destinations such as 
Faversham, Whitstable and 
Broadstairs and some exciting 
new destinations and events such 
as Th e Battle Prom picnic concert 
that takes place in the grounds of 
Hatfi eld House in July.  
We have a huge response to 
our trips and it’s great to see so 
many familiar and new faces on 
our very popular outings.  For 
information and availability on 
our trips why not join our mailing 
list or give us a call.
Contact gina.savill-turner@
email.com; tel 07958 006503 or 
01708 228270

joancarroll66@gmail.com; 
tel 07789 956399

Hornchurch 
Football Club       
Your local club who play at Th e 
Stadium, Bridge Avenue look 
forward to seeing you all this year.  
Please note the following home 
fi xtures.
Monday, 2nd January - 
Carshalton Athletic
Saturday, 14th January - 
Canvey Island 
Saturday, 28th January – Aveley
Saturday, 11th February - 
Potters Bar Town.
Kick off  3pm.  A great afternoon 
out. Go along and support Th e 
Urchins.

Upminster Park Rovers under 9s Yellow 
Team - match mascots

continued on page 15

Coffee Vibe
(an Independent Coffee Shop, St Mary’s Lane)

 
 

Dine in or Takeaway, Deliveroo or Ubereats
179 St Marys Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BU

Open 8am – 6pm  Mon-Sat, 10am-4pm Sundays
Dog Friendly   01708 572139

• Organic Coffee & Tea 
• Cakes & Patisserie 
 inc Vegan and Gluten Free
• Sandwiches & Main Meals 
 Breakfast & Brunch, 
 Lunch & Afternoon Tea, Family Meals
• Juices and Smoothies
• Childrens Parties
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 “The best 
   training 
   and trainers 
   I’ve ever had 
   in my life!”
    Sash 

Facebook “f” Logo CMYK / .eps Facebook “f ” Logo CMYK / .eps

Find us at:
CTC House
81B Front Lane
Cranham
Upminster RM14 1XL

07749 372026
www.infitness.co.uk

FANTASTIC OFFERS FOR 
NEW MEMBERS 

contact us to find out more

NEW GYM NOW OPEN IN CRANHAM

LOCATED BEHIND TESCO EXPRESS

Find us at:

A & P ANTIQUES & VINTAGE
DOWNSIZING?  DECLUTTERING?

We Buy...
 • Gold & Silver
 • Jewellery & Watches
 • Medals & Militaria
 • Crystal & Porcelain
 • Old Currency & Toys
 • Furniture

And Much More!

Over 20 years experience
Friendly & professional

Call Us On...
01277 201508
07974 085985
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Upminster Park Rovers Under 
9s Yellow Team were mascots at 
the recent Hornchurch Football 
Club home fi xture with Wingate & 
Finchley.  Hornchurch won 2 - 0.

Bogus caller 
advice and 
Trading 
Standards help       
A bogus callers awareness 
meeting was held in Havering in 
November, where Graham Knox 
from Havering Trading Standards 
gave an update, including the 
sort of help that Havering Trading 
Standards may be able to give 
if you or someone you know is 
being targeted by scammers.  For 
details of the information Graham 
gave, visit our website www.ucra.
co.uk and enter ‘bogus caller 
advice’ in the search box.

Players Wanted        
Emh Hawks under 15s based 
in Hornchurch are looking for 
strong players to add to its already 
strong squad.  We are currently 
in the Echo division A and have 
fully qualifi ed UEFA West Ham 
coaches.  Please contact Tony on 
07521 800390 for further details.

Roomes Stores        
Shopping in our town centres 
has certainly changed since 
James Roome opened up the fi rst 
Roomes Store in 1888 in Green 
Street, Upton Park.  Roomes 
opened up their fi rst store on 

the western side of Station Road 
in 1927.  Further information 
on their history is available on 
various websites including www.
roomesfashionandhome.co.uk 
which also gives details of what 
is available at the Fashion and 
Home store at 41- 49 Station 
Road.  Interesting to see the new 
layout of the menswear and 
womenswear departments who 
are thrilled to see the addition of 
the Mint Velvet ladies brand.  Th e 
store still has its restaurant which 
is open every day.
Across the road at 22-24 Station 
Road the Furniture and Interiors 
Store which opened in 2001 is 
housed in a magnifi cent building. 
Th eir website is www.roomes.
co.uk   Keep an eye on their 
website for any special  off ers and 
events.
Further details on the Roomes 
Furniture and Interiors can be 
seen on their ad on page 7.  
Th ere is a magnifi cent display 
of photos showing the history of 
Roomes going from the ground 
fl oor to the fi rst fl oor in the 
Fashion and Home Store… go and 
have a look.  Whilst there treat 
yourself to a meal or a drink in the 
restaurant on the second fl oor.

RON OWER

Bring a Bottle         
Upminster Station has seen a 
wide range of improvements 
over the years.  I remember 
this Association requesting 
a permanent entrance onto 
platform one to prevent car park 
users having to go all the way up 

to the main entrance. Interesting 
to see how well this entrance 
is used.  Just a reminder that a 
water station has been installed 
on platform one - a welcome 
addition.

RON OWER 

OUT AND 
ABOUT – 
CLUBS AND 
ACTIVITIES 
Upminster 
Lymphoma 
and other 
Blood Cancer 
Support Group        
We are an independent support 
group and if you, or anyone you 
know, have received a blood 
cancer diagnosis and wish to be 
involved with others in a similar 
position who have this shared 
experience, then why not join our 
friendly support group. We meet 
monthly at 1.30pm on a Tuesday 
afternoon at Upminster Baptist 
Church, Springfi eld Gardens, 
with a full program of interesting 
speakers and time to chat too.  
Partners and carers are also most 
welcome. For more information 
please get in touch.

Doreen & Ian Russell - 
Ian.doreen@btinternet.com 

Denise Hosking - 
Denise.hosking@gmail.com

Learn, Laugh 
and Live        
Havering U3A meets at 2.15pm, 
on the second Wednesday of the 
month at a new venue - Romford 
Baptist Church hall, Main Road, 
RM1 3BL.  Interest groups run 
throughout the month.  Doors 
open 2pm. 
For more information come along 
or see our website: 
u3asites.org.uk/havering

The Old Chapel 
Tea & Talk         
Wednesday, 11th January - 
Michael Gilbert will present an 
illustrated talk ‘A Tonic to the 
Nation London 1951 and the 
Festival of Britain’.  Th e festival 
was organised to mark the 
centenary of the Great Exhibition 
of 1851.  It was intended to 
demonstrate Britain’s contribution 
to civilisation, past, present, and 
future, in the arts, in science and 
technology, and in industrial 
design. 
Wednesday, 8th February – 
‘Miss Willmott’s Ghosts: the 
extraordinary life and gardens 
of a forgotten genius.’  Journalist 
and author Sandra Lawrence
has spent seven years researching 
Ellen Willmott of Warley Place 
discovering new aspects of her life.
Email: friendsoldchapel@mary.
havering.sch.uk         
Roope Hall, Trinity Church, 
Station Road, Upminster. 
Doors open at 10am – talk starts 

07761 049852
I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

continued on page 17

Swimming Lessons
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



at 10.30am, £2 supplement for 
members,  £4 admission for non-
members.  Tel: 01708 224830 or 
Mob: 07870 558408.

The Arts Society, 
Havering         
Our January talk will be Cubism 
Explained, by Steven Barrett.  
Cubism can be confusing.  Cubism 
needs simply to be explained 
for its beauty to be appreciated.  
Th is lecture sets out clearly and 
succinctly the theory behind 
Cubism.  
Taking place on Tuesday, 10th 
January at 10.30 am at the New 
Windmill Hall, Upminster.  
Visitors welcome for a fee of £8.  
Please visit our website  https://
tashavering.org.uk/Lectures/
FutureLectures.aspx 
Facebook:   https://
www.facebook.com/
groups/199870022175485 
or contact us at info@
tashavering.org.uk, or telephone 
01708 221903.

Essex Wildlife 
Trust, Havering 
monthly walks         
Blue House Farm Nature Reserve, 
Saturday, 4 February 2023 from 
10am – 12.30pm.  Join us for a walk 
around Blue House Farm nature 
reserve, hopefully seeing some of 
the wintering waterfowl and some 
of the autumn migrants.   North 
Fambridge, Essex CM3 6GU, meet 
at the car park.
Th e walks  are free and suitable 
for families and adults. Dogs 
permitted on the public footpath 
along the sea wall, but not on 
the reserve. Please wear suitable 
clothing and footwear.  
Booking Terry Smith  tel: 
07802212151 or email  
ts15457@netscape.net

Upminster 
and District 
Probus Club        
Have you ever thought of joining 
a gentlemen’s club?  Are you 
wondering if you would fi t in?  
Why not come along to one 
of our lunch meetings, held 
at the Cranleigh Restaurant, 
Hornchurch, and fi nd out for 
yourself?  You can be sure of 
a warm welcome.  We also 
periodically run outings to places 
of interest.
If you wish to attend you will need 
to book your lunch in advance 
by telephoning our Lunch 
Secretary, Robert Langstone on 
01708 226705 or emailing him 
at upminsterprobus.lunch@
gmail.com.  A three course 
lunch costs just £20, payable at 
the meeting.  Find us on https://
upminsterprobussec.wixsite.
com/upminster-probus

Essex Wildlife 
Trust, Havering – 
indoor meetings 
Monday, 9th January – Wildlife 
photography as seen by Tony on 
his travels throughout the UK. 
Meetings held at Fairkytes Arts 
Centre, Billet Lane, Hornchurch 
RM11 1AX. Donation £3.  2.15pm 
– 3.45pm.   Contact / Booking    Joy 
Emerson, Secretary 07759 869910
or  Email  joyem.109@gmail.com

Yoga and 
Meditation at 
Hornchurch 
Library        
Yoga and Meditation classes are 
back at Hornchurch Library. 
Join us on Wednesday mornings, 
between 10.30am to 11.30am.  All 
abilities are welcome, no previous 
experience necessary. Sessions 
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Trusted IT Support Company in London

Stop Worrying About IT and Focus on Your Business

Business IT Services
Disaster Recovery and Continuity
Data Centre Management
Internet Connectivity
Voice & Data Cabling

01708984990 
02070936000
talk@htl.uk.com
www.htl.london

Contact Us

HTL Support offers IT Services to help your business grow

ISO 9001 
CERTIFIED

ISO 27001
CERTIFIED

                                          IS YOUR CONSERVATORY
                                   TOO HOT IN SUMMER AND TOO COLD IN WINTER?

                                            WE CAN HELP! …

TURN YOUR CONSERVATORY INTO AN ALL YEAR ROUND LIVING SPACE WITH OUR PREMIUM CONSERVATORY 
INSULATION. OUR UNIQUE ALUMINIUM QUILT SYSTEM WILL BE PROFESSIONALLY INSTALLED TO YOUR EXISTING 
CONSERVATORY FRAMEWORK AT A FRACTION OF THE COST OF A NEW TILED ROOF, WHILST REDUCING YOUR 
ENERGY BILLS | PRICES START FROM JUST £1295!

SALE NOW ON! UP TO 30% OFF | QUOTE ‘BULLETIN30’.           VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR A FREE QUOTATION

OTHER SERVICES: UPVC FACIA, SOFFITS & GUTTERING | PREMIUM CONSERVATORY VALETING | WINDOW REPAIRS

+447396263493      sales@conservatoryinsulationsolutions.co.uk         www.conservatoryinsulationsolutions.co.uk

Get 
Found 
Online

Website design

§ One and multipage designs

§ Hobby and business websites

§ E-commerce

§ Database collections

Social media strategies

§ B2C: Instagram integration, YouTube

§ B2B: LinkedIn

Search engine optimisation

§ Keywords 

§ Website text optimisation

§ Google Business Page

contact@greycardesign.com | www.greycardesign.com 

Get 
Found 
Online

Website design

§ One and multipage designs

§ Hobby and business websites

§ E-commerce

§ Database collections

Social media strategies

§ B2C: Instagram integration, YouTube

§ B2B: LinkedIn

Search engine optimisation

§ Keywords 

§ Website text optimisation

§ Google Business Page

contact@greycardesign.com | www.greycardesign.com 
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Breast Cancer is the 
most common 
cancer in women 
in the UK.
1 in 5 are under 50.
Don’t be a statistic.
Not all changes mean cancer 
and we are here to help 
Not all changes mean cancer and 

remote 1-2-1 breast awareness 
consultations with specialist nurses.
Our nurses will teach you how to 
check yourself with confidence 
and discuss any concerns you
have with your 
breast health.

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

**LOCAL BUILDERS**
ALL BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION JOBS UNDERTAKEN

FULLY INSURED- CUSTOMER RECOMMENDATIONS AVAILABLE 
CONTACT US FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION.

TEL: 01245 420351
MOBILE: 07768172842

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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are guided by Meeta Rajani, 
an experienced meditation 
practitioner. Please book on 
07949 148211 or via email 
meetarajani@outlook.com.

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society         
Wednesday, 18th January, 7.15 
for 7.30pm. Nick James, Director 
of the British Astronomical 
Association’s Comet Section, 
will present a talk entitled 
‘Optical tracking of distant 
spacecraft’. Th is will be followed 
by refreshments and a short 
members talk.  Meetings held 
at Th ames Chase, Pike Lane, 
Upminster. If you are interested in 
joining us there are more details 
on the website www.havastro.
co.uk or email enquiries@
havastro.co.uk.
Young Astronomers (aged 8-16) 
- Th ursday, 26th January  7- 8pm. 
Meetings held at Th ames Chase, 
Pike Lane, Upminster. Th ere is a 
mix of space news, talks observing 
when possible.  Please email 
young.astronomers@havastro.
co.uk for further details. 

Music Afternoons 
at Hornchurch 
Library        
Th e music afternoons return on 
Wednesday, 18th January with 
our programme to welcome the 
New Year and a wide selection 
of recorded music for your 
enjoyment.  We will then continue 
on a fortnightly basis until the 
summer.  In February we will be 
meeting on the 1st and 15th.   Our 
music afternoons take place in the 
main meeting room, 1st fl oor at 
Hornchurch Library, North Street, 
Hornchurch and commence at 
2pm ending by 4pm. Admission is 
free of charge but we do ask for a 
nominal contribution for interval 
refreshments. No need to book - 
just turn up and all are welcome. 
Th ere is a lift for access to the 
1st fl oor of the library.  Buses 
165, 256 and 370 stop near to the 
library and there is limited free car 
parking behind the library.
Further information you can 
phone Stephen 01708 470670 or 
email sraindle@aol.com

52 Weeks in the 
Shade Garden         
Do you wonder what plants to 
grow in a shady part of your 
garden?   Th e Upminster & 
District Horticultural Society’s 
lecture on January 10th will 
explain all. We have Lynne Moore 
who runs a family nursery in 
Billericay specialising in shade 
tolerant and woodland plants. 
She confesses to be a plantaholic, 

always looking for something 
new. Th e nursery has been 
growing plants for sale since 2004 
and regularly exhibits at RHS 
shows. 
Join us in the Windmill Hall Doors 
open at 7.15 pm. Th e evening 
will start at 7.45 pm with our 
Annual General Meeting shortly 
followed by our lecture. Th ere 
will be refreshments during the 
interval and a raffl  e at the end of 
the evening closing at 9.45pm.  
Entrance is free to members and 
is £2 for non-members.   You can 
fi nd out more about our society 
by visiting our website www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.
co.uk

Saturday 
Talks Club         
Saturday, 14th January – Th e 
Kingdom of the EaStSaXe.  
Speaker is Julian Whybra.  Venue 
is Roope Hall, Trinity United 
Reformed Church,  Station Road, 
Upminster from 2- 4pm.  Doors 
open 1.45.  £5 including tea 
and biscuits.  Enquiries to Mrs 
B Bland 07951217930 / 01689 
858701 / porcuspiker@hotmail.
com Mrs G Blake 07788751407 / 
01708 227512 /arwb@aol.com

Shirley Tours         
Brick Lane Adult Panto, 
Goldilocks and the Bare Bears – 
18th February 2023. Coach travel 
departing from Jobber’s Rest, hot 
meal and matinee show. £75pp. 
Email: shirley@shirleytours.
co.uk or call 01708 227884 
or 07966 146956 (mobile has 
answerphone so please leave 
name and your contact details).
Fund raising for James 
Oglethorpe, Engayne, Hall Mead 
schools, All Saint’s Church and 
All Saint’s scout group. Pick up 
points: Jobbers Rest, Plough Pub 
and Avon Road. 

Deyncourt 
Ladies Probus 
Club         
We are inviting ladies aged 50+ 
to join our friendly luncheon 
club which is held on the third 
Wednesday of each month at 
the Masonic Hall, Deyncourt 
Gardens.  It off ers ladies the 
opportunity to meet and socialise 
and enjoy a 3 course meal with 
tea or coff ee. We also have guest 
speakers who entertain us on a 
variety of topics and there are 
selected outings during the year 
to enjoy if you so wish.  If you 
are interested you are welcome 
to come along as a guest on two 
occasions at no charge, merely 
paying the luncheon fee, currently 
£20.  For more information 
contact our secretary Pauline 
Diable on 01708 554514 or 
prdiable@hotmail.co.uk 

MOT & SERVICE CENTRE

01708 670773
www.a1autocentre.com

‘UK GARAGE OF THE YEAR’
FINALIST 2 YEARS RUNNING!

Free local Collection and Delivery
Family run business

5 minute drive from Upminster High St.
MOT, SERVICING, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, TYRES, MAIN

DEALER LEVEL DIAGNOSTICS & ALL OTHER GARAGE SERVICES

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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We share your 
concerns     
It is fair to say that many residents 
have been uneasy at some of 
the measures taken by Havering 
Council in recent months, such 
as the re-introduction of short-
stay parking charges in some 
town-centres and suggestions 
that bi-weekly refuse collections 
may be introduced.  I would like 
to re-assure people that I and 
many of my Councillor colleagues, 
share your concerns. I have been 
assured by members of Havering’ 
Council’s Administration that 
ways are being looked at to try to 
re-introduce some form of short-
term free parking in Upminster 
Town centre and that changes to 
waste and recycling collections are 
something that will be considered 
as part of the Government’s 
forthcoming new requirements for 
Councils to recycle more waste, 
and will not necessarily mean that 
the weekly black and orange sack 
collections will change.
Local Residents’ Association 
Councillors, such as myself, 
who are not part of the decision-
making process in Havering 
Council, will continue to 
scrutinise decisions made and 
work to protect our important 
local services, in what are 

undoubtedly di�  cult times 
� nancially for Havering Council 
and many other Councils across 
the country.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Christmas 
Event      
Over the years we have been 
pretty lucky with the weather - 
sadly this year was an exception.  
� e children’s’ rides were set up 
at � e Bell School along with an 
el� e trail where children get a 
card stamped to get a gift from the 
elves. Various stalls, Waitrose with 
free mince pies, Bedrock Radio 
with their Christmas music, Father 
Christmas with reindeer, (aka John 
Mylod and dog Teddy) the Mayor 
in his robes, then the heavens 
opened and rain stopped play - 
with the gazebos roofs � lling with 
water.  � e only sensible option 
was to cancel the event early.  We 
are very sorry for those who put in 
so much e� ort, but sadly we are 
all held hostage to the weather 
- we can only hope for better 
conditions this year.  If you wish to 
participate in this year’s event get 
in touch.

Cllrs OSCAR FORD, LINDA 
HAWTHORN AND CHRIS 

WILKINS

Upminster 
crime update     
At the Upminster Police ward 
meeting on the 8th November we 
were provided with crime � gures 
available for the 3 months from 
August to October. Residential 
burglaries, a total of 2 during 
these three months, a reduction 
from 7 in the same period in 
2021. Commercial burglaries had 
a slight increase this year from 
5 to 6. � ese included the theft 
of a mini digger stolen from the 
Cemetery as well as a Fork Lift 
from a farm in Clay Tye Road.
� eft of vehicles remains at a 
worrying high. � is has increased 
from 8 to 14 since 2021, although 
theft from vehicles has reduced 
from 11 to 6.  � eft of vehicles is 
increasing across most wards and 
remains a ward priority for the 
next period. Havering wide Police 
action is ongoing to deter these 
thefts. � e incidence of keyless 
vehicle theft is of signi� cant 
concern, often high value vehicles.  
Police strongly advise to put keys 
into a Faraday bag to prevent the 
ability of criminals to gain access 
to vehicles and to use a strong 
steering lock, properly � tted, to 
deter criminals. Drug possession 
has reduced slightly from 2021, 
from 6 to 2 in 2022. If you see a 

crime in operation call 999, report 
non-urgent crime on 101.

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Environment 
Agency 
inspect River 
Ingrebourne      
Following contact by Cranham 
ward councillors, the Environment 
Agency agreed to inspect the River 
Ingrebourne in the vicinity of the 
Dury Falls Estate, as residents had 
reported small trees and large 
branches in the river following 
storms earlier in the year. � is 
area is vulnerable to � ooding 
during periods of heavy rainfall 
and potential obstructions 
may exacerbate the problem.  
� e Environment Agency also 
promised to update Councillors 
with any action they needed to 
take following the inspection.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Police speed 
check      
Following several requests from 
a resident living in Park Drive, a 
speed check was conducted on 
the 15th November at 8.45am. 
During an hour, the number of 

continued on page 22

01708 473810

Curtain World Direct
Unit 8 Vicarage Road, RM12 4TB

• Nets • Heavy Curtains • Swags & Tails
• Roman Blinds • Shutters • Roller Blinds

• Vertical Blinds • Curtain Tracks
• Curtain Poles

Full fitting Service - Own fabric made up
Like a different time slot Call us! 01708 473810

Monday - Friday 10-4  Saturday 11-2
closed Thursday & Sunday
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Cut out and Reseal Service

vehicles checked was 70 with an 
average speed of 25 MPH.  � ere 
were 63 vehicles travelling at less 
than 30 MPH, 7 travelling between 
31-35 MPH and none travelling 
above 36 MPH.  As can be seen 
by these results, the speed on this 
occasion was not excessive and 
most were adhering to the 30 MPH 
speed limit or below.  O�  cers 
were accompanied on the check 
by a member of the Upminster 
Police ward panel.  Further speed 
checks will be conducted as police 
resources are available.

LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Hall Lane 
Playing Fields: 
Dog Walkers      
� e Hall Lane Playing Fields is 
a great place for dog walkers. 
However, other users have 
highlighted the increasing amount 
of dogs’ mess on the pitches and 
surrounding area. Not only is this 
an eyesore and a health hazard, 
but particularly unpleasant for 
players and spectators to deal 
with. We realise that the vast 
majority of dog walkers act 
responsibility, however, to the 
small minority who don’t, could 
you please be respectful of others 
and mindful of your duty to clean 
up after your dog, especially when 
it is o�  the lead and out of sight 
and easy to ignore.  

SECRETARY,  
Friends Hall Lane Playing Fields

Upminster 
Police meetings      
Please note the following dates 
to meet with the local Police 
Safer Neighbourhood Team at 
Upminster Library, Corbets Tey 
Road on 13th January from 4pm 
to 5pm and 23rd January 11am to 
12pm.   Go along and say hello. 

5th Upminster 
Guides – 
welcomes new 
members      
We  are  a very  friendly  group  
who  meet at St Peters Hall, Front 
Lane, Cranham on � ursday 
evenings, 7pm  to 8.30pm.  
Forthcoming events include visits 
to the pantomime and cinema. 
Our evenings during term time 
are busy with craft, cooking, 
badge work and much, much 
more.   Girls aged ten to fourteen  
are warmly invited to join us for 
a taster evening.   Please ring 
Diane 01708 558165 for more 
information.

Our website      
Please look out for our website 
ucra.co.uk. Councillor John Tyler 
does an excellent job regularly 
updating the site and sharing 
really useful news.

Upminster 
Councillor 
Surgery       
Please note that the Upminster 
Councillors’ ward surgery will be 
held on 9th January at Ca� e Gelato, 
99 Corbets Tey Road, opposite 
Stewart Avenue between 10 to 
11am.  We would be pleased to see 
you and listen to your concerns 
and ideas.  In the meantime, if you 
need to contact us our contact 
details are on page 2.

Cllrs OSCAR FORD, LINDA 
HAWTHORN AND CHRIS 

WILKINS

Tell us what 
you think      
Do you know of a way in which 
we can improve our services? If 
so please inform us by contacting 
your ward Councillors via the 
details on page 2. Of course it may 
be that you are not happy with 
the way a Council decision was 
made or perhaps the way a service 
is run. � e Council operates in 
a similar way to Westminster in 
that it has an appointed cabinet, 
however there is on Overview & 
Scrutiny Committee, 
of which I am vice-chair, which 

can review decisions and the 
way services operate and make 
recommendations to cabinet to 
address any changes required. If 
you know of any areas that you feel 
warrant such attention please do 
get in contact. 

Cllr PHIL RUCK

Weekly 
planning list 
on our websites      
Just a reminder that every week 
Havering Council publishes 
a list of planning applications 
received within the previous seven 
days. It was highlighted to local 
Councillors that the Council often 
only sends notice of applications 
to a very limited number of nearby 
premises, so we publish a link to 
the list on our website each week - 
ucra.co.uk.

Twittering Tyler!      
Our own Councillor John Tyler 
has a Twitter page, with news of 
some of the things happening 
in Cranham ward and his own 
personal take on local politics and 
occasionally, the wider world. He 
is also happy to receive messages 
from residents via his account 
@CllrTyler   

kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O R B O Y S
A N D G I R L S A G E D 3 - 1 1 Y E A R S
A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O

There is no need to travel far for an excellent education for your
child. Oakfields is situated in Upminster and perfectly placed for

a private education in Havering. With our passion for teaching
and our holistic approach, we ensure every child has a well-

rounded education to be able to fulfil their potential.

SPACES
AVAILABLE

Phone: 01708 256721
Email: helen.barkham@oakfieldsschool.co.uk

www.oakfieldspreparatoryschool.co.uk

Oakfields is part of the Cognita Schools Group    www.cognita.com

BOOK A PRIVATE TOUR

WE'VE BEEN RATED 'EXCELLENT' IN ALL AREAS

in our recent ISI inspect ion

Over 20 years
experience, NPTC
qualified & fully

insured Or call us on    01708 225998 / 07875 557378

All Garden Services & Regular Maintenance plus
Landscaping, Jet Washing, Overgrowns & much more!

...BOILER INSTALLATIONS

...LANDLORD SAFETY CERTIFICATES

...BOILER SERVICING

...POWER FLUSHING

BOILER BREAKDOWNS...

GAS FIRES...

COOKERS/HOBS FITTED...

BATHROOM INSTALLATION...

SRW FOR ALL YOUR PLUMBING NEEDS 
FROM FIXING A LEAKING TAP TO ...

SRW provides reliable, efficient, good value plumbing and heating 
services to havering and local areas

M: 07956 421 283 E: srwheating@virginmedia.com
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 

• All plumbing maintenance
• New installations
• System upgrades
• Boiler changes

• Bathrooms
• Kitchens 
• Radiators, taps and stopcocks
• Leak repairs and more

Reliable and respectable, skilled tradesmen.

01375 430300 / 07795514198 smpandp@hotmail.com

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk



DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJ

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service

Published by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 


